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Our Vision: to cultivate high quality education in a supportive environment, enabling 
our pupils to become kind, happy, confident individuals, ready to take on the world



Message from Mrs Coley

Dear Parents and Carers,
As many of you will be aware, online safety has become even more of a hot topic in recent years. Many children are 
very lucky to have technology at their fingertips at home. It is clear that at our academy many children love being 
online. Many of them are very passionate about using different apps and websites to communicate with family and 
friends and to play games. There are a huge amount of benefits to allowing children access to these sites. However, 
there are some negative impacts. When many of us were younger, if someone was being unkind during school hours, 
it stopped when we went home as we could not contact each other outside of school hours easily. Now, children can 
go home and communicate with each other easily, which can lead to cyberbullying.
As parents & carers,what can you do to support? 
1. Check your child’s devices as they are able to communicate with each other and strangers via many commonly used 
games and apps e.g. Roblox. 
2. Coach your child on what to do if someone is unkind. 
3. Teach your child about having a positive online presence by considering their words and actions when interacting 
with others. For further advice on what to do if your child is being bullied online, follow the link below: 

https://www.childnet.com/help-and-advice/online-bullying/

Kind regards, Steph Coley

https://www.childnet.com/help-and-advice/online-bullying/


Well done to all those classes that achieved more 
than 96% attendance over the last week. If 
pupils are in school, then they are able to learn!! 
A special well done to Doves
who had an astounding 97.1% A class piece goes 
to your whole class reward. 

Swifts 89.3%

Swallows 90.7%

Woodpeckers 95%

Doves 97.1%

Toucans 92.3%

Kingfishers 92.7%

Parrots 85%

Red Kites 94%

Pelicans 96.6%

Flamingoes 95.9%

Eagles 87.5%

Owls 91.3%

Ducklings %

Robins 86.5%

Wrens 85..6%Whole school attendance this week: 91.4%
Whole school attendance for year to date: 
93.5%
National Average year to date: 94.%

It’s all of our responsibilities to ensure your 
children are in school when they are well. 
It is parents responsibility to call the office 
each day if your child is absent and reason given.

Attendance Matters!
w/c 26th February



Celebration Assembly 
26th & 27th February 2024

High Flyers



Upcoming Dates 
● 4.3.24 Year 5 Viking workshops
● 5.3.24 Girls’ football match at St Mary’s school
● 7.3.24 World Book day
● 8.3.24 Early Years Mothers’ day assembly at 9am
● 8.3.24 Nursery Mothers’ Day afternoon at 2.30pm
● 8.3.24 PTFA Mothers’ day wrapping
● W.c 11.3.24 British Science week
● 11.3.24 Boys’ football match at Dashwood
● 12.3.24 In person parents’ evening (3.40-7pm)
● 13.3.24 - 18.3.24 Book Fair 
● 14.2.24 Virtual parents’ evening 3.40-5.30pm
● 15.3.24 Comic Relief
● 21.3.24 Parent behaviour meeting with Miss Thewlis
● 21.3.24 Years 3-5 concert (9.15am & 2pm)
● 21.3.24 PTFA meeting at 3.30pm
● 22.3.24 Non-uniform day - please bring chocolate 

treats for Easter Bingo prizes
● 22.3.24 Years 3-5 concert (9.15am)
● 26.3.24 Girls’ football at Dashwood
● 27.3.24 PTFA Easter Bingo 6.30pm
● 28 3.24 Easter Bonnet Parade ( times tbc)
● 28.3.24 End of term 4

 The Big Ambition

Children and parents or carers can 
complete the survey here: 
 
www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/t
hebigambition

It is so important that every child in 
England has an opportunity to tell 
policy makers what they want and 
need ahead of the General Election
Dame Rachel De Souza

Children’s Commissioner for England

http://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/thebigambition
http://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/thebigambition


Nursery
Nursery have enjoyed 
being on out in our garden 
and in forest school. 
We have loved digging in 
the mud and looking for 
worms. 
We also made some faces 
out of the things we could 
find in forest school.  



Early Years

At the start of term 4 we 
have been working on our 
independence.  We have spent 
time in our activities solving 
problems on our own.  We have 
also learned the importance of 
brushing our teeth and have 
been practising in class.



Year 1
Year 1 had a visit 
from Atomic Tom 
and Nuclear 
Natalie to start 
the terms topic of 
weather. We 
learnt cool things 
about the water 
cycle, how a 
rainbow is made 
and used a Van de 
Graaf generator to 
make our hair 
stand up! 



Year 2

Year 2 have been 
investigating colour 
mixing and texture in 
our art lessons. This 
week, we brought 
objects we had found 
with unusual textures 
and attempted to 
recreate those textures 
with paint. We 
considered how we could 
mix colour and use brush 
strokes.  



Year 3 

Year 3 

We have begun to 
create our own Monet 
inspired art 
scrapbooks!

We have also been 
playing the recorder!



Year 4
Conductors and Insulators

This term, the pupils have 
been learning all about 
electricity!

During their Science lesson, 
the pupils tested rulers, 
rubbers, coins and paper 
clips to test which materials 
were conductors of 
electricity!



Year 5
Year 5 have started their topic on the 
Anglo-Saxons and Vikings. Their first task was 
to sequence British History. It was quite tough!



Year 6
We headed to 
forest school with 
Mrs Bell this week - 

and we think 
the 
photographs 
speak for 
themselves!

We played a few team games 
before just enjoying the 
space and weather.



Reading at Harriers!

Some children in Owl class wrote reviews of 
their favourite books before Christmas. We 
submitted these to a competition that Blue 

Peter were running and we have just received 
Blue Peter badges! Some very happy readers!

The Book Nook

This is a project about fostering a love of 
reading from an early age. Last week, Mrs 
Reid and Mrs G Cheeseman (Librarian) 
transformed a tired space into ‘The Book 
Nook’. A space where groups of children can 
spend time reading and discussing books. 
Alongside this new space, we have had 
fantastic donation through the project of 
£500 worth of newly published books for the 
children to enjoy!

We are currently 
working with Oxford 

University Press and the 
National Literacy Trust 
on the project ‘Raise a 

Reader’. 

Thank you to all the applicants (Y5/6) 
for the new school librarian positions. 
Mrs Reid now has team of 11 librarians to 
support children throughout the school 
in choosing books to read and keeping our 
spaces ready to use.



SEN and Inclusion

Oxfordshire SEND Local Offer:

Support and services for children and 
young people with additional needs 
from 0-25. Here is a link to their 
website where you can access lots of 
information:

https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/reside
nts/children-education-and-families/ox
fordshire-send-local-offer

Apologies, we have had to change the date for our support 
group to the 13th of March.

https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/residents/children-education-and-families/oxfordshire-send-local-offer
https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/residents/children-education-and-families/oxfordshire-send-local-offer
https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/residents/children-education-and-families/oxfordshire-send-local-offer


Keeping our children safe online
We have also pinged these 
advice sheets to you so that 
you can read them more 
clearly.  



Keeping our children safe 

Beware - Snus is a smokeless nicotine product placed between the upper lip and gumline, 
(used by lots of professional footballers) is reported to be on the rise throughout the English 
game. This could be why it is becoming popular with children and young people. Or could it be the  
marketing of it? It comes in attractive tins, different flavours and strengths and is fairly cheap to 
purchase on Amazon and in local shops at around £4-£5 a tin. Please be mindful.



MHST
Mental Health Support Team 

As a school, we receive support from 
MHST. Please see the below survey from 
them to find out what else they can do to 

support local schools.



Please see here for the latest Primary School Health Newsletter 
https://sway.office.com/dGH85FJFkQhEeCTV?ref=em

ail



Music Lessons at Harriers

We offer a variety of 
music lessons at Harriers! 
Some children can have 
music lessons free of 

charge with the 
Oxfordshire Music 

Service! If your child is 
interested in learning a 

musical instrument, please 
go to the following website 

and complete the form!

www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/m
usicinterest 

http://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/musicinterest
http://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/musicinterest


Cherwell Theatre Company Workshop Days



Activities outside Harriers



Activities outside Harriers


